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June 2023 
President’s Letter: 
Congratulations to all your graduating relatives.  A real milestone for those that are now graduating and going on to 
further their education or entering the workforce. Gail and I just got back from the youngest grandson’s high school 
commencement.   

Just want to mention that the No Trespassing signs have been placed on both ends of Vicksburg Village’s lot that runs 
from the mailboxes below the clubhouse behind Victory Lane to almost the Degrasse Dr. cul de sac.  Having the signs 
gives us better support from the police should we have any issues with intruders. 

I was asked to mention that if you have contractors do any work in your yard and they turn off the sprinklers please make 
sure they turn them back on before they leave.  We have had several incidents where that has occurred.  

If you had noticed a strange sound in the clubhouse when the AC was turned on, it was due to the failure of motor 
bearings in the air handling system.  The offending motor has been replaced.  Speaking of the HVAC system please note 
the signs by the clubhouse thermostats.  When you change the temperature while using the facilities, please return the 
thermostat back to the recommended settings on the sign.  No sense wasting power when the room is empty. 

Welcome:  
Welcome new resident Janice Parten (Jan) to 1268 Victory Lane. While working as a Human Resources officer in various 
companies and universities, Jan lived in many states in the USA including Alaska. Jan settled into Kerrville several years 
ago. She continues further enjoyment with volunteer opportunities including those related to her career experiences in 
HR. Welcome, Jan. 

Please welcome Gary and Carol Williams at 1237 Victory Ln. 

Please welcome our new neighbor Randy Herriage to Vicksburg Village at 426 Fitch. 



Office Hours: Monday & Wednesday 8am-2pm Tuesday and Thursday 12pm-4pm 
 
 

Vicksburg Village Website: Please visit our website at http://vicksburgvillage.net/ We are very happy 
with everything that Dean Seals has done for us and appreciate all his work. You will find lots of helpful tools 
on the site. Such as, architectural control committee request forms and much more!  If you have any suggestions 
for new content, please let us know. We want to make this website a useful tool for all our residents. 

 
 
 

Bunco Group: Third Wednesday of each month. If you are interested in joining the group or would like to 
substitute, please call Mell Whiting (443-243-6934). We are always in need of permanent players and 
substitutes. 

 
Artist of the month: There is a signup sheet on the credenza for the “Artist of the month.” We enjoy 
seeing the artistic talents of our residents. The artist this month is Tom Johnson. Please stop by and enjoy his 
artistic work. 
 
Wall Hanging of the month: Each month, a member of the Quilt Bee provides a wall hanging for the 
Clubhouse. Stop by and enjoy this month’s wall hanging by Kathy Ballard. If you are a quilter, we encourage you to 
show your quilting. Call Gwen Myers 830-832-8472 to add your name to the list on the credenza and include it in 
the monthly Newsletter. Join us at the Quilt Bee on 1st and 3rd Mondays at 1:00 in the Clubhouse. All levels of 
quilting skills are welcome.  
 

 
Free Notary Service: Free notary service is available for residents of Vicksburg Village in need of such 
service. Contact Christine Klima at 830-370-8957 to make arrangements. 

 

 George’s Korner – Jeopardy Style (Questions on last page) 
 

This traditional song of Memorial Day was originally a call to extinguish lights.  
 
His Green Hills of Africa is an account of big game hunting in Tanganyika in the 1930s. 
 
“The Times They are A-Changin’,” From his 1964 album of The Same Name, became an instant anthem.    
 
These were first sold under the Honey Maid name in 1925.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Activities 
Event Day Time  Contact  
Bob Ross Style - Painting Class TBD TBD Tom Whiting 443-243-6934 
Bunco  3rd Wednesday  6:30PM Mel Whiting 443-243-6934 
Chicago Bridge  2nd Monday 1:00PM Joy Morris 830-895-8821 
Canasta Thursday 1:00PM Mary Etheridge 830-257-5124 
Canasta- Pennies from Heaven  Friday 1:00PM Mel Whiting 443-243-6934 
Happy Hour Friday  5:00PM Putt Shaw 830-285-8110 

Mahjong Tuesday 2:00PM 
Carolyn Wilkinson 830-729-
5541 

Men's Coffee M, T, Th, F 8:30AM Mike Michalec 830-739-8640 

Poker Night 
Every Other 
Tuesday 5:00PM 

Barney "B.B."Mays 830-955-
9012 

Quilt Bee 
1st and 
3rdMonday 1:00PM Gwen Myers  830-832-8472 

Stitching Wednesday  1:00PM Mel Whiting 443-243-6934 
Nine-Ball Pool Thursday 9:30AM Steve Lehman 830-739-5990 
Eight - Ball Pool Friday 7:30AM Steve Lehman 830-739-5990 
Water Exercise M, W, F 7:00AM Betty Aronsen 830-896-2187 
Water Exercise  T, Th, Sat 10:00AM Mary Lou Bartels 830-257-8066 
Wednesday Coffee Wednesday  9-ish AM Office 830-257-2442 

 

 

 
ARCHITECTURAL 

CONTROL 
CC&R 's, Bylaws & 

Rules BEREAVEMENT 
BUDGET & 
FINANCE 

CLUBHOUSE 
MAINTENANCE 

& SUPPLIES ELECTION 

Chair Christine Klima Sitting President Annie Snellgrove Sitting Treasurer Tom Johnson  
Mary Ellen 

Terry 

 Bonnie Flory Gail Johnson  Ruth Maples Sitting President   Betty Aronsen 

 Don Killmer Putt Shaw Lou Koch Putt Shaw    Bonnie Flory 

 Sherrill Hutson Lee Wright  Lois Korbelik     Barbara Gaither 

 Billy Ponce   Carolyn MacAskie   Clubhouse Mel Whiting  

 Dean Reynolds   Mary Etheredge   Committee Joy Morris 

     Sherrill Hutson   
Sitting 

President Putt Shaw 

     Babs Morgan     
George 

Scheirton 

     Sharon Nole       

     Carolyn Brooks       

 
GENERAL 

MAINTENANCE Clubhouse Decorating NOMINATING (ad hoc) WELCOME Blog 
Common Areas 

Gardening 

Chair TBD Sharon Preston 
Last full-term 

President Gail Johnson  Jim Froemke Roxanne Case 

 Don Flett Sharon Nole  Appointee, TBD 
Rosa Marie 

Ochoa   Darrel Case 

 Mike Kempf Betsy Flett Appointee, TBD Gerry Stamps   Don Flett 

 Timmy Matthias 
Roberta 

Mettepenningen       Kim Marks 

 Violet Matthias       Website Sharon Preston 

 Mike Michalec       Tom Johnson  Gerry Stamps 

 



Questions 
What is “Taps”? 

Who is Ernest Hemingway? 

Who is Bob Dylan? 

What are Graham Crackers?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Board of Directors: 

Tom Johnson , President 
Ron Ballard , Vice President 

Judy Wright , Treasurer 
Linda Lavretta, Secretary 
Gloria Valentine, At Large 

Gwen Myers, At Large 
Don Hadley, At Large 

 
 


